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  if you cannot 
work from hands 
as soon as you get 
home 
You can spread 
the virus even if 
you don’t have 
symptoms. 

Well done to everyone in 
school and at home for 

getting back to learning! 
 
 

We want to stay connected! You can go to our Twitter for more updates here: @stebon_primary 

REMINDER: Change to Stebon's INSET day 

Stebon's INSET day has changed from Friday12th February to Monday 1st March. 

School will be closed for pupils on Monday 1st March. 

Dear mums, dads & carers 

So here we are, approaching the end of the first half of the spring term - to call it unique 

would be something of an understatement! 

The term began as Covid cases were spiking all around the country and especially right 

here in East London. England was heading back  into lockdown and most children were 

being asked to stay at home again. That meant our teachers having to figure out new ways 

of teaching and you - mums & dads - had to figure out how to juggle the demands of 

having your children at home & helping them to access their learning! 

To both of those groups of people, I would like to say the hugest thank you. Teachers, TAs, 

support staff - you are amazing people & you continue to blow me away. The way in which 

you have supported & delivered for your children at a time when the world around you was 

in turmoil is testament to your consummate professionalism and - more importantly - to how 

much you care. And you continue to do it every day, despite not knowing what the future 

holds. Sometimes I don't know how you do it. What I do know is that Stebon's children are 

incredibly lucky to have you. (I think they know this!) 

And parents - you are amazing too! As a parent myself, I know how hard it can be 

sometimes to simply get your children out of bed ... but to all of a sudden be thrust into 

helping to deliver their schooling too? I bet you never expected that! None of it is easy - the 

easy option would have been for you to opt out, to say 'No! I can't do it'. But you've stuck 

with it & your children are not only surviving ... they're thriving. And, I'm sure if you're honest, 

you'll admit you've learned quite a bit yourself these last few weeks! 

I know many of you have suffered hardship and even grief over the past weeks and 

months. I hope, in some small way, Stebon has been able to offer you support & stability in 

your tough times. We are here & will always be here. 

Please take the time to rest, relax & enjoy one another's company over the half term break. 

You deserve it! 

 

Kind regards 

Jeremy Iver (Headteacher) 

https://twitter.com/stebon_primary
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A reminder for parents of home learning students 

Reporting pupil absences when learning at home or onsite 

If your child is sick and cannot join in with their online learning, please call the school office as normal 

so we can record this on our registers.  

Check in calls from school staff 

We will be continuing to make our weekly phone calls to check in with you all so please do answer 

the phone to a withheld number as it is likely to be one of us! 

 

Remote Learning During Lockdown - Home School Agreement 

Remember to check your email with useful guidelines in order to keep the children and adults safe 

while they are online. 

A new Tower Hamlets helpline to support those who are eligible for the vaccine 

A new helpline has opened to support those who are eligible for the vaccine.  Benefits of the 

helpline include speaking community languages; supporting those who are digitally excluded; 

tackling vaccine hesitancy and booking appointments directly with GPs. 

Whilst not every young person is eligible for a vaccine right now, there will be conversations going on 

in households across the borough with parents/grandparents, and others, who are currently eligible, 

or will be soon. So you can now get support by calling 020 7364 3030. 

Petition to support Outdoor Residential providers 

Please see the link below to a petition for financial support for Outdoor Residential Centres during 

closure. 

There's never been a more important time for children to be outside, and be together; learning, 

growing and developing. 

School residentials are a once in a lifetime experiences for our pupils. 

Everyone remembers their school residential and we want to ensure the next generations of our 

children have the chance to make those amazing memories too. 

https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/552754 

Parent Consultation Week: 22 February—26 February 2021 

The week after half term is parents consultation week. Your teacher will have contacted you to book 

an appointment with you in the first week back. If you haven’t heard from your child’s class teacher 

please email them to arrange this so you can discuss your child’s progress. 

The meetings will be via Zoom or telephone depending on what you prefer. 

https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/552754


 3 

Newsletter 
2020-21 

Issue 19, 12th 

February 2021 

 

 

 

  if you cannot 
work from hands 
as soon as you get 
home 
You can spread 
the virus even if 
you don’t have 
symptoms. 

Well done to everyone in 
school and at home for 

getting back to learning! 
 
 

Isra from Y3 EF class has made her own ten 

pin bowling set to play at home. 

Great idea, Isra! 

In Y2, we've been working on our 5 times table in quick maths. Have a look at some of the lovely 

multiplication flowers we made! Here are just a few examples from Rayyan, Mahdiya and Iqra. 

Katina has a picture from her EAL group this week - 

they made cupcakes and had a mini birthday party 

for Taslima! 
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Year 3 and 4 have made some brilliant Wanted Posters after watching a short animation called 

Marshmallows. Well done to Habiba (Y4 RP), Raha (Y3 LVB) and Zaima (Y4 RP)! 

Fun Fact and a Challenge: 

Today’s date, 12/02/2021 or 12/2/21 is a palindrome. This 

means that when you write it out backwards it’s still the 

same! 

Can you find any future palindromic dates? 

This term, on-site pupils had a chance to develop their 

hand-eye coordination, focus and many other skills with 

archery in PE.  
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Year 3 artists developed their drawing skills by 

looking really closely at a pepper and drawing 

what they could see. Great work Ehsan, Grace , 

Rayyan I., Maryam C, Zacharia, Rayyan A & 

Maria. You make us proud! 
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 Links to some useful resources: 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/51896156 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKTOWERHAMLETS/bulletins/2c0a4f1 

https://thriveldn.co.uk/resources/support-after-sudden-bereavement/?

utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Your+latest+update+from+Thri

ve+LDN&utm_campaign=Thrive+LDN+newsletter+-+20%2F11%2F2020 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/51896156
https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/UKTOWERHAMLETS/bulletins/2c0a4f1
https://thriveldn.co.uk/resources/support-after-sudden-bereavement/?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Your+latest+update+from+Thrive+LDN&utm_campaign=Thrive+LDN+newsletter+-+20%2F11%2F2020
https://thriveldn.co.uk/resources/support-after-sudden-bereavement/?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Your+latest+update+from+Thrive+LDN&utm_campaign=Thrive+LDN+newsletter+-+20%2F11%2F2020
https://thriveldn.co.uk/resources/support-after-sudden-bereavement/?utm_source=Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_content=Your+latest+update+from+Thrive+LDN&utm_campaign=Thrive+LDN+newsletter+-+20%2F11%2F2020
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Term Dates 2020-2021 

School open: Monday 2 November – Thursday 17 

December 2020 

INSET (school closed): Friday 4 December 2020 

INSET (school closed): Friday 18 December 2020 

Christmas Holiday: Monday 21 December – Friday 1 

January 2021 

School open: Monday 4 January – Friday 12 

February 2021 

Half term:  Monday 15 February – Friday 19 

February 2021 

School open: Monday 22 February – Friday 26 

March 2021 

INSET (school closed): Monday 1 March 2021 

Spring Holiday:  Monday 29 March – Friday 9 April 

2021 

School open: Monday 12 April – Friday 28 May 2021 

May Bank Holiday: Monday 3 May 2021 

Polling Day (school closed): Thursday 6 May 2021 

Half term:  Monday 31 May – Friday 4 June 2021 

School open: Monday 7 June – Friday 16 July 2021 

The school will be closed on Eid celebration days: 

Eid-ul-Fitr: TBC 12 May or 13 May 2021 

Eid-ul-Adha: Monday 19 July and Tuesday 20 July 

2021 

Entrance & Exit Times 

 

Please ensure your children are through the 
allocated gate in time 

 

Nursery: nursery gate between 9:00—9:15 am & 
3:00—3:15 pm 

 

Reception: fire engine entrance between 9:00—9:15 
am & 3:00—3:15 pm 

  

Year 1: pupil entrance between 9:00—9:15 am & 
3:00—3:15 pm 

 

Year 2: main entrance between 9:00—9:15 am & 
3:00—3:15 pm 

 

Year 3: fire engine entrance between 9:00—9:15 am 
& 3:15—3:30 pm 

 

Year 4: car park entrance between 9:00—9:15 am & 
3:15—3:30 pm 

 

Year 5: pupil entrance between 9:00—9:15 am & 
3:15—3:30 pm 

 

Year 6: main entrance between 9:00—9:30 am & 
3:15—3:30 pm 

 
(For the gates that have more than one year group, 

both will come in at the same time, one on each 
side of the entrance.) 

Coffee Mornings - Every Thursdays  

Please join our virtual (Zoom) Coffee morning on Thursdays at 10am.  

It's a great opportunity to see each other and catch up with what is happening                          

around our local community. 

Join Zoom Meeting: 

https://letta-org-uk.zoom.us/j/83969489106?

pwd=MDIzUGNsWlVxajFsOGhpS24veDNiUT09  

 

Meeting ID: 839 6948 9106 Passcode: 075628 

If you need any support with joining the virtual Coffee morning please 

contact Kulsuma via the school office. 

https://letta-org-uk.zoom.us/j/83969489106?pwd=MDIzUGNsWlVxajFsOGhpS24veDNiUT09
https://letta-org-uk.zoom.us/j/83969489106?pwd=MDIzUGNsWlVxajFsOGhpS24veDNiUT09

